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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday 14th  November, 2006.

Motion No. 18

Motion: Cllr Cait Keane

That this committee discuss – with the aid of an updated report - the issue of provision of a swimming pool for the Terenure/Rathfarnham area and how it is proposed to advance this proposal as outlined in the Water Leisure Strategy 2006." 

Report:
The Water Leisure Strategy Review carried out by the Council and presented to the Council in May this year has as a recommendation:

“Examination of existing leisure facilities including swimming pools serving the Terenure/Rathfarnham area be completed, identify a suitable site and work towards the development of a joint venture proposal.”

This may or may not involve a PPP.

This is having regard to previous notification from the Department of Arts Sport and Tourism in relation to swimming pools and Public/Private Partnerships (PPP) in which they informed the Council in 2005 that ‘Government policy in relation to the Public Private Partnership process is co-ordinated by the Department of Finance with advice on individual projects available from the National Development Finance Agency.  It states that in general terms, Public Private Partnerships can be a useful vehicle in the provision of large scale infrastructure and amenities to address the needs of expanding communities.  Co-operation between local authorities and the private sector can act as a means of supplementing and expanding such facilities. However while it is open to local authorities to pursue this process in relation to any project which they intend to promote, it is now generally accepted that the scale of investment in a swimming pool project is not sufficiently large to support a formal PPP.’

The Department further reported that the Department of Finance confirmed that there were several considerations which would militate against a PPP approach and that swimming pool projects do not strictly comply with the definition of a viable PPP in terms of scale and optimal transfer of risk to the private sector.

Work on identification of a suitable site will continue and the investigation of the appropriate opportunity to allow the Council advance the recommendation and the members will be kept updated on progress. 
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